
Winchester League of Women Voters Steering Committee Minutes   

December 2, 2014, at 7-9 p.m.

At the home of Marilyn Mulvane, 33 Lloyd Street, Winchester 

In attendance: Leslie Kennedy (facilitator), Marilyn Mulvane (host), Nancy Schrock (secretary), Susan Woodward, Rosemary Pye, Juanita Zerda, Jean Herbert, and Vicky Coccoluto

Welcome and check-in focused on Thanksgiving (a happy time was had by all). 

Minutes were approved as submitted by Leslie. Nancy will mount past reports on the website and let SC know which months are missing. 

Treasurer’s Report
Juanita’s report was accepted as presented. Nancy and Juanita met to discuss transfer of the treasurer’s duties in June. Nancy has replaced Judie Muggia as the second signer on the Winchester Cooperative Bank account and now has the past records in her home (we retain 7 years of financial records as required by the IRS). She will put the current records into QuickBooks starting in 2015.

Membership Report 

Leslie reported that 69 member records are now in the Wild Apricot database. Member payment information was also input. A lot of tinkering needed to be done by Leslie and Maryann. Since we closed the books on January 2014, we have added 14 people. Of the renewals sent out, 44 have paid and 26 outstanding (these will received reminders via email and then a phone reminder with the goal of getting as many renewals as possible by January 15. Vicky and Leslie prepared a time line with policies for membership renewals. 

In memoriam – we have had two members who died the weekend of November 22-23, Marcia Wood and Sarah Swiger. There is a question about what to do with the dues that has been paid for 2015. Leslie recommended that she contact the spouse and offer transferring the membership to his name.

Two remaining gift memberships – not able to reach Kathy Ann Hurt of Multi-Cultural Council to see if she would be interested, but will continue. Sent a message to Fred Yen and have not heard back. We have received a gift from a member for membership outreach.

Membership challenge – Marilyn will draft a message to members to remind them of the challenge for sending in out in January. Vicky wrote a “dear neighbor” letter and left it for 15 neighbors – “background marketing.” We will be able to expand our contact database to include interested people so that we can reach prospective members who have expressed interest.

Communications 
Nancy, Leslie, Susan, and Jo-Ann met to clarify the flow of communications to members and the public. The results were communicated in an email, which was summarized at the meeting and entered into the minutes.

Responsibilities -

· Nancy - website, calendars, blasts, posters

· Leslie - membership and blast back-up, distributing posters and publicity to schools

· Susan - Facebook, photographs, back-up for Nancy starting in March (Facebook entries automatically appear in Twitter)

· Jo-Ann - Star and Times Chronicle - articles and announcements in papers; she also receives all emails sent to info@lwvwinchester.org
· Steering Committee - content to be communicated 

Workflow -

· Steering Committee confirms programs and identifies the lead for programs

· Lead person writes content to be put on calendars, blasts, posters, and articles and sends to Jo-Ann and Nancy

· Communications member notifies Jo-Ann about upcoming events after each SC meeting

· See responsibilities above for who does what after the content is confirmed

Dropbox was discussed as a way of sharing documents (we are no longer using Google Docs). Nancy will invite SC members to share Drop Box. Log in = https://www.dropbox.com/login.  Please take a look and we will discuss its use at the next meeting. 

Upcoming vacations: Jo-Ann will be away March 14-April 18. The town election is March 31 so Day at the Races will need help.  Nancy will be away end of March - May, also July.

Updates on other activities -

Five Steps to Develop New Leaders in Your League – Marilyn attended and will send copies of the handouts electronically. 

Speed guide to marketing – Nancy and Marilyn attended this worksheet sponsored by the Nonprofit Net. They felt some of the ideas would be applicable to our summer planning meeting. Should we pay to join the Nonprofit Net for $100? Most of their earlier programs had not been appropriate to small organizations like ours and we can attend without being members so the consensus was not to join at this time.

Phonathon - Jean and Marilyn participated in this fundraising effort for the state League. It took an afternoon and they made 76 calls in the Andover area. The Winchester League gets 10% of what is given. 

Programs 

Tuesday Topic

Meet the new state reps and senators event for Tuesday, December 9 has been cancelled. Juanita and Jean met and discussed; they were concerned about attendance and timing. Suggested inviting them to our Annual Meeting instead – to discuss in the future. Need to cancel the room in the Library.

Motion approved that we have a Tuesday Topic on whether or not the Town of Winchester should join the state’s Health Insurance Exchange, called the GIC (Group Insurance Exchange Commission. Rosemary is serving as lead on this with a tentative date of late January or early February. The time will be 3:30-5:00 so that town employees can attend.

Moveable Feast 

Town Hall on Thursday, December 4, 2014. All set to go, thanks to Gloria and her team.

Hot Topics

Campaign Finance Reform, Thursday, January 29th, at Winchester Public Library. Applying for a Scharfman Grant for it. Jean 

Smart Growth a probable Hot Topic, waiting for more information on the warrant for Town Meeting. Nancy to follow up.

Mini-fundraiser. Next Door Theater has a program whereby an organization can select a day when ¼ ticket sales go to the League. SC selected Shirley Valentine (Feb 13-28), and would advertise it as a valentine gift. Discussed Friday as the preferred date since people tend to have events on Saturday.

Spring Book Read in March for Women’s History Month. The SC approved the choice of I am Malala: The Girl Who Stood Up For Education. Leslie and Rosemary are taking the lead on planning this, hoping to partner with the Winchester Multicultural Network and the high school. The Winchester Library reference librarian has also volunteered to help with research.

State League program planning session for January.  Marilyn and Vicky will work on this.

Pending

Civic Leadership Award –discuss in January whether the award should be a separate event or combined with our Annual Meeting.

By-Law changes – Jean and Marilyn to work on.

Adjourned at 9:07.

Calendar:
December 4 (Thursday) Moveable Feast at Town Hall

January 12 Scharfman Grant Applications Due

January 29 (Thursday) Campaign Finance Program 

January 28 (Wednesday) Politics of Inequality Forum, Bentley Univ., Waltham, 7-9pm

February 3 (Tuesday) Is There a Better Approach for Winchester to the Serve the Health Insurance Needs of Town Employees?  Sanborn House, 3:30-5:00

March 7 – Massachusetts League Leaders Lunch

March 31 – Town Election 
April 28  - Day on the Hill

May 15-16, 2015 LWVMA Convention

Upcoming Meeting:

January 6, 7-9 p.m., SC Meeting Host: Jean Herbert, 10 Fenwick Road

Facilitator: Nancy Schrock    Secretary:  Rosemary Pye

Members are encouraged to invite prospective members to attend but please let the host know.

